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Biometrics :
Principles and
Applications

5G Networks :
overview and use

cases

The Importance of
Enterprise Service

Buses (ESB)

Generative AI
in Healthcare

ESBs (Enterprise Service Buses) were already essential in a multi-platform environment to communicate
securely a company's applications, they have become even more so with Cloud applications: SaaS, the
heterogeneity of data and protocols requires us to have these Middleware to ensure the security of
exchanges.

Biometrics which concerns the use of machines to recognize individuals by means of their physical or
behavioral traits has become an emerging technology and also a burgeoning research area due to the
industrial and government needs for recognition and security concerns. It has also become a center of
focus for many applications, such as authentication and identication in civil and forensic elds. This
talk aims to provide an overview of biometrics and its applications.

Healthcare is a system of multiple players, each having incentives that may or may not align with the
others and most importantly, with patient needs. The use of data and analytics is enabling the
transformation of healthcare to be more collaborative and the emergence of generative AI is likely to
transform healthcare once again. We will discuss the potential applications and risks of Generative AI in
healthcare.

5G networks are being rolled out around the world. What is 5G and what new use cases does it bring?
Dierence between 4G and 5G, deployment and transition from 4G to 5G. Security of 5G networks. After
5G, 5G Advanced and 6G

Abstracts

Emerging Trends & Applications in
Computer Engineering

Introduction to
Network and
Information

System Security

Securing a company’s information system is a vital and strategic issue. The presentation introduces the
basic concepts of network security and some key points to be considered when designing the internal
network of a company or structure. Security solutions, architecture models, tools and best practices that
help to protect the internal information system and protect against the threats will also be presented.

The Life of a
Project in

Enterprise Digital
Transformation

The digital transformation of companies occupies an important place in IT projects for the manufacturing
industry. The life of these types of projects knows several classic stages but other stages driven by the
global technological context. We will highlight in a general way, the current trends that dene the life of
these projects.


